
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Kildwick Church of England Primary School 
Priest Bank Road, Kildwick, BD20 9BH 

Tel. 01535-633682                      
       www.kildwick.n-yorks.sch.uk    

Newsletter 5th July 2019  
 

 

 

Learning to Live, Living to Love, Loving to Learn 

New Website 

There are still a few updates and ‘tweaks’ to be made with the 

website. We will be using the website as a way of sharing 

information with you so please do check in regualrly for news 

and pictures of recent events. Resdiential photos will be 

uploaded next week.  

 

The web address is www.kildwickceschool.org.uk 

 

 
Half Term Diary dates 

  

Monday 8
th

 July – Reception Graduation Evening 5.00 pm 

Wednesday 10
th

 July – Class 1 and Y6 Buddy trip to Lytham St Annes 

Thursday 11
th

 July – Y6 Show at 6pm 

Friday 12
th

 July – School Reports to be sent home 

Monday 15
th

 July – Sports Day – 1
st

 choice 

Tuesday 16
th

 July – Sports Day – 2
nd

 choice 

Wednesday 17
th

 July – Y6 Pendle Wavelength trip 

Thursday 18
th

 July – Y6 Leavers service in church – 2pm 

Friday 19
th

 July – Y6 Leavers assembly in school – 9.30am  

Friday 19
th

 July – End of Term 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

Dear Parents and Carers  
 
Well done to our Mini Olympians who performed brilliantly in the South Craven cluster school Mini Olympics event last week. It 
turned out to be a gruelling event with lots of sporting activities for our Year One and Two children to take part in. Mr Pearson was 
delighted with our effort and both our teams came second place. What a great achievement.  
 
Most of our Year Six children were at South Craven for their induction days this week and all our children spent two mornings with 
their new teacher. We also welcomed our new reception children into school this week. They were introduced to their new Year Six 
buddy and even stayed for lunch. They are very excited to start for real in September! Year Five were out at South Craven yesterday 
in preparation for their transition into secondary school next September (2020), where does the time go?! 
 
We finished our week in school with a Year Six careers event in the school hall. We had visitors from various professions who talked 
to small groups of children about their jobs and role. Thank you to all who attended and to Miss Paxford for organising such a great 
event.  
 
Have a great weekend 
Tim Whitehead 
Headteacher 

 

 
 

         
 

 

  
 

Rucksacks – Advanced notice 

Due to restrictions in space, we have decided that from 

September only Year Six children will be allowed to bring a 

school rucksack to school.  Please continue to use the school 

book bag / PE bag in the normal way.  

 

POLITE NOTICE: 

Please could we ask if you walk to school with your dog not to bring these onto the playground or wait with them 

on the steps from the main gate.  We have had a recent H&S inspection and been advised that dogs should not be on 

the school premises (even when carried), and we also have a child starting in September with a dog allergy.  It is 

extremely important that all parents/visitors follow this rule please.  Thank you for your support and co-operation. 
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A note from St Andrew’s 
I have been informed that a path is developing between 

the memorial garden and the church car park. Please 
could car park users please not use the memorial 

garden as a cut through to their car. Thanks in advance.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Clubs commencing 1
st

 July 2019 
 

  
     

Monday Athletics KS2 

Tuesday  Running Club KS2 

Wednesday  Mini Olympics KS1 / EYFS  

Thursday  Mini Ringers 

 

We are seeking your Views 
A letter has been sent home today asking for your views about school. Please take some time to fill in this questionnaire. 
We do value your support and working collaboratively is essential. Please could you make every effort to return before 
the 12th July. 
              

Swimming 
 We have decided that next year we will be trialling a new 

approach to swimming in school. Children from Y1-Y6 will have 

swimming lessons for one term each. Year 5/6 will go in the 

Autumn Term, Year 3/ 4 will go in the Spring Term and Year 1 / 

2 will go in the Summer Term. More details and prices will 

follow next week.  

 

 
 

 

 

Attendance 
 
The overall attendance for this week is 97.07% 

Stars of the Week 

 
Class 1 Isla for being super confident in the Reception 

graduation rehearsals.  
Class 2  Ruby for brilliant tennis and maths this week. 
Class 3  Archie for being an all round superstar- always 

giving 100% in all areas! 
Class 4 Darcy for her contribution and helpfulness on 

the Y5 South Craven Day 
Class 5 Lucas for his effort in our end of year play. 
 

Happy birthday to the following children: 
 
Class 1  Austin and Ralph 
Class 4 Oliver, Ewan and Freddie 

               
 

              
 

                 
 

                                          

Thank you to all parents who donated clothes/ 

shoes/bags to the Firefighter Charity.  The total 

weight was 101 kgs. 



 

 
 

     
 
 
  

Little Blossoms Holiday club 
9am – 3pm: £20 

8am - 5pm: £25 

Bring a pack lunch or add a cooked lunch for an extra £3 

To book your child in drop us an email at 

littleblossomsnursery@outlook.com 
Week 1      Monday 22nd – Friday 26th July 

Construction week 
Den building  

Model making  

Lego play 

Brick laying play  

Building site crafts  

Week 2     Monday 29th – Friday 2nd August  

Baking Week  
Chocolate day 

Pizza making  

Cupcake over load 

Smoothies and fruit kebab making 

Bread making  

Week 3         Monday 5th – Friday 9th August  

Science week  
Potion making  

Space day including a visit to Crosshills 

library space craft afternoon  

Make your own rockets  

Exploding volcanos  

Slime day  

Week 4    Monday 12th – Friday 16th August  

Nature week 

Nature walk and wreath making 

Visit from North Yorkshire Rotter’s  

Plant pot design and grass head  

Welly walk  

Bird feeders 

Week 5      Monday 19th – Friday 23rd August  

Craft week  
Pottery painting  

Bracelet/Keyring making  

Pillow case designing  

Dream/Sun catchers  

Letter making  

Week 6     Tuesday 27th – Friday 30th August (CLOSED 

MONDAY)  

Services week  

This week is all about our services!  

Visit to and from these places are yet 

to be confirmed so  

watch this space!!!  
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